
Colonial Quilters Guild 

PO Box 3134 

Bethlehem, PA 18017 

Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  

June Refreshments:     

June is the Ice Cream Social 

    

************************************************************************** 

Regular Guild meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at- 

Holy Cross Evangelical Lutheran Church 

2700 Jacksonville Rd., Bethlehem, PA 18017 

September Newsletter articles due on August 25,2010   Contact  

Cuyler Augustino at 610-866-9927 or ruffdogs1@gmail.com. 

No June  Board Meeting -  rest after the show…have a lovely summer 



Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  
President            Jane Merkel  
610 797-7935                    
sjanemerkel@rcn.com   

Vice President  Rita Schmell    
610 691-1611                            
sewrita@rcn.com 

Secretary        Judy Royer         
610 691-5147                            
judyroyer@yahoo.com   

Treasurer      Rose Macaluso  
610 419-6817 
rpmac8368@rcn.com 

Block of the Month                  
Jean Henning/Mary Hen-
ning 610 865-4114  
jean727@ptd.net 

Bus Trips       Boots Horwath 
610-867-4839 

Community Service              
Mary Lou Green                     
610 530-9124                
mljgreen@msn.com            

 Program            Susie Metz         
610 252-0910                             
smetz1226@rcn.com                 
Betsy Lawrence                        
610 954 -9482                         
betsyann@entermail.net 

Historian     

Hospitality     Dolores Bartek 
610-882-9619                           

Library               Rose Klim 
610 746-6520                       
rmklim63 @yahoo.com 

 Fat Quarter Ellie Lazar   
610-867-1255  

Saturday Sewcials               
Wendy Harwick                  
610 866-7704                           
harwickfamily@hotmail.com 

Sunshine and Shadows           
Eileen Gorzelic   610 791-3743 
ekg0@lehigh.edu 

Webmaster      Ellen Inghrim   
610 838-5622                         
einghrim@aol.com 

 

www.colonialquilters.org 

Fat Quarter Lottery   2010 

Bring a pre-washed 100% cotton fat quarter (or several) to the guild meeting and 

get a chance to win a pile of fat quarters!                                                                                                                                                                 

June - Flowers  Ellie Lazar    610-867-1255 

                              Janice Baker - thebake1@verizon.net 

Dates to Remember 

June 5-6, 2010  Timeless Treasures Quilt Show 

July 13 and August 10 in lieu of guild meetings, we will have Open Sew at 

the church.  Doors open at 6:00 PM 

Sunshine and Shadows 

Have a safe and wonderful summer.  Keep on stichin'. 

Eileen Gorzelic                  Sunshine and Shadows 

It‘s Show Time ladies! 

     Our ‘Timeless Treasures” Quilt Show is here! The planning has been 
done, the setup design has been drawn, the call for baked goods, water, 
and soda has been issued. Directions for labeling your quilts have been 
given.  It is now time to pull it all together!  The excitement mounts! We  
anticipate a strong  opening day on Saturday,  June 5.  The glimpses you 
have had all year long of this guild  event will unfold into a beautiful, 
creative, feast for the eyes and senses.  I am anxiously counting down the 
days!. 

  A very special THANK YOU  to Nancy and her committees and their 
workers for their tireless energy in preparing for our show. It’s success  
will enable us to support guild  programs and also to lend financial sup-
port to Angel34. 

  Come and enjoy! Share your work and time! Show your love of quilt-
ing!   

mailto:sjanemerkel@rcn.com


Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010 - News 

 June 

 2 - Dorothy   Freeman    

4 - Rita Schmell                                    

7 - Ann Reiners 

12 - Jean Ruwedel 

14 - Betty Pritko 

21 - Elaine Wargo 

24 - Lois Millheim 

28 - Cathy Palmer 

29 - Nancy Frantz  

29 - Jane Frounfelker 

 

 

 

 

 

July 

2 - Evelyn Kane 

3 - Jane Wismer 

4 - Ellen Inghrim 

9 - Sharon Emele 

11 - Jean Finn 

13 - Eileen Gregor 

17 - Rose Marie Klim 

17 - Lorraine Werkheiser 

18 - Rayann Rohrer 

19 - Carolyn Meinhart 

22 - Mary Ann Dutkin 

22 - Mary Lou Green 

24 - Antoinette Zajac 

27 - Ruth Vivian 

30 - Diane Smith 

August 

1 - Jami Cooper 

2 - Kathy Boushell 

2 - Pat Conklin 

 5 - Tedde Anderson 

7 - Cathy Rupp 

14 - Maryann Kostenbader 

18 - Doris Schofield - Happy 90! 

19 - Jean Henning 

21 - Sharon Enstrom 

24 - Sally Viglione 

25 - Liz Drulard 

28 - Barbara Stahley 

Summer Birthdays 

Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  BOM   

  It's been a great two years of "blocking". Quite a few members got a start on a project with the 

blocks they won. Hope you all put them to good use--maybe we will see some of them at the 

show, or in a project next year.  Now is the time to play catch up so you can enjoy the show and 

the summer.  Once we get to HERSHEY---we can think ahead to next year---no pressure.  

Mary and I would like to thank all participants in the BOM --you make blocking fun. Looking 

forward to next year---your Blockheads--Mary  and Jean 



Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010 - Minutes 

May 11, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 7:PM by President Jane Merkel. She first asked for help at the Blueberry Festival, and for 

someone to take charge. She then turned the meeting over to Betsy Lawrence who introduced a member, Nanci Blankowitsch, 

who shared with us her collection of antique purses.                                                                                                                                    

The business meeting was called to order at 7:45 PM by Jane Merkel. The minutes were passed as written in the newsletter. 

Treasurer-Rose Macaluso-Beginning balance was $7238.52. Incoming funds were $1214.00, and outgoing funds $738.94, 

with an ending balance of $7713.58. As this was her last night as Treasurer, she thanked everyone, and was presented with a 

bouquet of flowers.                                                                                                                                                                           

Vice-President- Rita Schmell- There were 95 members present and 1 guest. Gail Kromer won the door prize.                                            

Program-Susie Metz and Betsy Lawrence-They read thank you letters from Libby Hague, and also one from the Nurse Family 

Partnership. The June meeting will be make your own Sundaes, and they asked that if your quilt wins a ribbon at the show to 

please bring it to the meeting. June 17 from 7:PM to 9:PM Pat Knoechel will be at the church with a presentation of Eleanore 

Burns quilts. They also showed the quilts made from the bingo blocks. There was a short discussion on who they should be 

given to. It was decided to make that discussion later.                                                                                                                           

Community Service- Mary Lou Green-June is the deadline for community service projects. She also said that if you can't do it 

for some reason, to let her know.                                                                                                                                                        

Saturday Social- Wendy Harwick-For the July and August meeting times, the church will be open for open sew. She asked for 

suggestions for November Saturday Social.                                                                                                                                             

Bus Trips-Boots Horwath- There is a bus trip to the Hershey Quilt Show July 24. The bus will leave at 8:AM. There are 38 

people signed up for it so far.                                                                                                                                                                      

Quilt Raffle-Betsy Lawrence-Everyone should please get their tickets.                                                                                            

Newsletter- Cuyler Augustino-Its due May 25. It will be the last one until September.                                                                         

Library-Rose Klim-Books are due back by the June meeting. There will be none out over the summer, She read the dedication 

to Terry Smith. The 50/50 drawing was won by Ruth O'Connell.                                                                                                          

Fat Quarters- Ellie Lazar-The winners were Suzse Metz, Barb Smith, Wendy Harwick, and Kathy Boushell.                                       

Block of the Month- The Blockheads, Jean and Mary Henning-There were 5 blocks, won by Joyce Farley. They also showed 

quilts they made from the blocks. Junes block will be magic triangles. 

Old Business- Shirley Chiles was elected for Vice-President, and Linda Kleppinger was elected Treasurer. They will start July 

1.                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

New Business- Rose Klim announced a charity, Hugs and Kisses, needs old buttons to make bracelets for charity.                                                

Jane acknowledged all members with birthdays in May. She mentioned that Doris Schofield will turn 90 on August 18. She 

then turned the meeting over to Nancy Frantz for the Quilt Show. 

Nancy announced that the Express Times will do an article on the show. She also announced that if members want a chance to 

win prizes they needed to buy a ticket.                                                                                                                                                      

Boutique- Ruth O'Connell- Bring in boutique items the day of set-up. Items $100.00 or more-we will accept checks. Put tags 

and prices on everything.                                                                                                                                                                                             

Display-Lillian Behrens-Bring in display items the day of ser-up. The most the geraniums will cost is $6.00 each.                                

Door Prizes-Dawn Martrich-Could use some more.                                                                                                                    

Signs-Cindy Fantasia- She has signs for those who can use them.                                                                                                         

Cafe-Joan Bellis and Beth Swain-They need water, iced tea, soda, and baked goods, If you are buying hot dog or hamburger 

rolls, they must know about it.                                                                                                                                                               

Demonstrations- Sharon Rehrig-She needs a few people to do demonstrations, She has 4 spots open.                                                   

Set-up- Jane Frounfelker-She explained how to mark your quilts. A sewed on label needs to be on the back. Judging will be at 

the Church of the Nazarene on Linden St.                                                                                                                                           

Appraisals-Betsy Golden-There are a few spots open. You can switch from a verbal to a written appraisal if you feel it is               

necessary.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Announcements- There will be a quilt show meeting on Tuesday May 18 at Wegman's Cafe. 

The meeting was then adjourned and followed by a show and tell..       



Colonial Quilters Guild  June 2010 - 2011 QUILT SHOWS AND EVENTS   

Now until September 11, 2010 West Chester, Pennsylvania 

Layers: Unfolding the Stories of Chester County Quilts is a three-part rotation of 140 quilts docu-

mented in the county's quilt documentation project. This is the last rotation. www.cchs-pa.org/

upcoming.php  

 

Now until Sept. 4, 2010 “Honoring Lafayette: Contemporary Quilts from France and America‖ 

DAR Museum, Washington, DC   www.dar.org  

In Stitches: Quilts from the Allentown Art Museum Collection- June 20 -September 5, 2010                    

www.allentownartmuseum.org 

 

June 26-27th York Quilters Guild Quilt Show, “Celebration of Quilts” 

Old Main Bldg., York Expo Ctr., 334 Carlisle Ave, York, PA www.yorkquiltersguild.com  

 

July 3-11th – Kutztown Folk Festival’s 60th Year Celebration Kutztown Farigrounds 225 N. Whiteoak 

St., Kutztown, PA adm. $12  www.kutztownfestival.com  

 

Now through July 25 – Kantha: The Embroidered Quilts of Bengal.  Philadelphia Museum of Art, 

Perelman Bldg., Fairmount & Pennsylvania Ave., Phila. PA 

Admission $8 seniors $7   www.philamuseum.org  

 

July 22-25 Quilt Odyssey 2010 Hershey, PA 

Hershey Lodge & Convention Ctr.  www.quiltodyssey.com  

 

October 15  (9 am- 7 pm) & 16th, (9 am – 5 pm) THE HEART OF BERKS, 

Leesport Farmers Market, 312 Gernants Church Rd. , Leesport, PA.  

admission $7       www.berksquiltersguild.org  

 

October 16-17th 10-4:00 ―Something New from Something Old….decades of thread stories‖ Pre-

sented by the Brandywine Valley Quilters 

Brookhaven Municipal Building, 3 Cambridge Rd., Brookhaven, Pa 19015 

Theme: Recycle, re-use. Admission $5 

www.brandywinevlyquilters.org 

 

October 22-23 ―Quilts from the Homestead‖ Presented by the Valley Forge Homestead Quilters.  

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church ( corner of Henderson & Valley Forge Rd.s) 

King of Prussia, PA 19406 

www.valleyforgequilters.org 

http://www.cchs-pa.org/upcoming.php
http://www.cchs-pa.org/upcoming.php
http://www.dar.org/
http://www.yorkquiltersguild.com/
http://www.kutztownfestival.com/
http://www.philamuseum.org/
http://www.quiltodyssey.com/
http://www.berksquiltersguild.org/
http://www.brandywinevlyquilters.org/
http://www.valleyforgequilters.org/


Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  Programs & Community Service 

The Program Com. will have an " Ice Cream Social " .  Make your own sundae & enjoy the 

evening !!!!!!! 

_____________________________________________ 

JUNE PROGRAM 

 We are asking any member who wins a ribbon at either the judging or the Quilt Show to bring 

the quilt to the meeting for a  " Winner's Show & Tell ".  Everyone would love to be able to en-

joy & appreciate the wonderful talents of fellow members !!!!!!! 

____________________________________________ 

SPECIAL PROGRAM 

Thursday, June 17th-----7:00  P.M. 

PAT KNOECHEL  will be giving a presentation & trunk show of " Quilt in a Day's" new book.  

Pat always has helpful hints & provides an evening of lively entertainment.  Books, patterns & 

tools will be offered for sale !!!!!! 

_________________________________________________ 

THANK YOU to the members of the Program Com. for all the time , effort & donations in this 

past year....we couldn't have done it without your support.  You are all AWESOME !!! 

Susie & Betsy 

________________________________________________ 

CHARM SQUARE EXCHANGE---  Last chance this season to participate -----  25 ---  5" 

squares of different good quality fabric in a marked brown paper bag ......EXCHANGE at 

BREAK !!!!!!     We will do this again next year....so, over the summer , in your spare time ,  

you might want to go through your stash & start cutting !!!!!!!! 

____________________________________________ 

VNA BABY BANK--------In the month of May $ 52.50 was collected for the "Mom & Baby 

Program "  .  THANK YOU to all who gave monetary donations as well as baby needs through-

out the year !!!!!   The nurses never fail to tell us how much they appreciate our donations, no 

matter big or small.  It really helps with the success of the Program.  In the Spring newsletter of 

St. Luke's VNA, " House Calls", the Colonial Quilters Guild was noted for our donations !!!!!!  

Thanks, again for all the support !!!!!     Susie 



RAFFLE TICKETS: 

There are still 40 members that have not picked up this years raffle tickets.  You 
can still do so at the June meeting.  If you are unable to make the meeting, the 
tickets will be mailed to you sometime in July.  The money for the tickets are due 
no later than the November 2010 meeting, that is the day of the drawing.  Remem-
ber the selling of the members' tickets benefit the guild and it's programs.  If you 
should need extra tickets in June please contact Rita Schmell, other wise I would 
still be the contact.  Thanks for your participation.   Betsy Lawrence 

 

 Blueberry Festival 

Thanks for coming forward to help out with this guild function.  I could still use a 
few more helpers on Sunday the 18th of July from 3-5, or 5-7.  I will have more 
details ready for everyone by the June meeting. Any ideas are welcome. Call me or 
chat at the quilt show. 

  Jane Merkel 

 

  

 

  

Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010 - News 

Please return all Guild Library books at the June meeting.  The 

library will re-open in September. 

Community Service:                                                                                                    

Our 2009-10 totals through the May meeting are:  teddy bears—132, preemie quilts—56, pedi-

atric oncology quilts—35, wounded soldier quilts—5, mastectomy pillows and totes—30, pil-

low cases—41, nightgowns—7, and Hospice quilts—1.  Please have your community service 

donations in by the June 8 guild meeting.  There will be no collections over the summer for the 

2009-10 guild year.  If you have concerns about fulfilling this membership requirement, please 

phone Mary Lou Green at 610-530-9124, to insure that our records are accurate. 



Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  Quilt Show 

 2010 “Timeless Treasures” Quilt Show 

Saturday, June 5, 2010 – 10:00am to 5:00pm 

Sunday, June 6, 2010 – 10:00am to 4:00pm 

Charles Chrin Community Center, Palmer, PA 

 

The quilt show is days away!!!  Come join the fun and help us set up!  And come see 

the lovely quilts your fellow guild members have made! 

Did you check out the video clip on http://www.lehighvalleylive.com/videos?  Make 

sure you do!  

Job Sign-Up: We would like to thank you all for signing up to help at the Quilt 

Show.  We still need help.   Please consider signing up for the following commit-

tees – they need coverage for the indicated time slots.  Please call Nancy at 610-

365-8428 if you are able to help us out. 

Greeters –We need you to hand out the programs, to tell people about the door 

prizes, the Passport and Viewers’ Choice.  Please consider helping us greet the 

visitors to our Quilt Show. 

We need help at the following times: 

1 person on Saturday – 11:30 am - 1:30 pm; 2 people on Saturday – 3:30 pm - 5:30 

pm  

1 person on Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am, 1 person on Sunday – 11:30 am to 1:30 

pm; 2 people on Sunday – 1:30 pm to 3:30 pm 

Angel Tree – 1 person for these time slots Saturday – 1:30 pm - 3:30 pm; 3:30 pm 

to 5:30 pm; Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am.  (This job is a sitting job.) 

Appraisals – 1 person on Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am 

Boutique – 4 people on Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am 

Café – 2 people on Saturday – 1:30 pm - 3:30 pm; 3 people on Saturday – 3:30 pm 

to 5:30 pm; 3 people on Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am; 4 people on Sunday – 11:30 

am to 1:30 am 

Raffle – 2 people for Saturday – 11:30 am - 1:30 pm; 1 person for Saturday – 1:30 

pm - 3:30 pm; 1 person for Saturday – 3:30 pm to 5:30 pm; 1 person for Sunday – 

9:30 am to 11:30 am 

http://www.lehighvalleylive.com/videos


Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  Quilt Show 

Tricky Tray – 1 person for Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am 

White Glove – 2 people for Saturday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am; 3 people for Saturday 

– 1:30 pm - 3:30 pm; 2 people for Saturday – 3:30 pm to 5:30 pm; 2 people for 

Sunday – 9:30 am to 11:30 am 

Committees: 

Hanging Quilts – Set Up & Take Down:  We need 6 step or 6 foot step ladders 
for set up and take down.  We would like to have as many as possible.  IF you have 
one that can be used, please let Jane Frounfelker or Cuyler Augustino know. 

Book Nook: You gathered, you tied, you transported all your extra books/

magazines/patterns to the guild for sale at the quilt show  - thank you so 

much........  Be sure to visit the Book Nook - there are great treasures awaiting 

you!!!!!!!   You will not be disappointed.  

Boutique:  Thank you fellow guild members for all your donations of wonderful 

items to be sold in the boutique.  Guild members may bring their items to be sold 

to Chrin on Friday, May 4, any time after 10:00 A.M.  After the show on Sunday, 

May 6, you may pick up your items when the doors reopen for quilt pickup. Do-

nated items that are not sold will be returned at the June meeting on June 8. 

Questions:  Call Ruth E. O’Connell   (610) 432-5022 

Quilt Show Raffle: I would like to send out a big thank you to all the guild mem-

bers that donated fat quarters for the raffle prizes.  The response was tremen-

dous and yielded 175 fat quarters.  With this amount we will have 2 baskets to 

raffle off.   

Displays & Accent Pieces: Please drop off items you have offered for display be-

tween 12:00 and 6:00 pm on Friday, June 4, 2010. 

If possible, please put your name on the bottom of display items.  When you drop 

off your display pieces, I will photograph you and the display pieces.   

You may pick up your items at the end of the show during the times designated 

for quilt pick up. 

Thank you again for your participation.  Any questions, please contact Lillian 

Behrens at lbehrens3@verizon.net or 610-814-2497. 

Sharon Rehrig at timelystitches@rcn.com or 610-759-3385. 

mailto:lbehrens3@verizon.net
mailto:timelystitches@rcn.com


Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  Quilt Show 

Judged Quilts: If you have entered a quilt to be judged in this year's show, this 

is a reminder to bring it to First Church of the Nazarene, 1500 Linden St., Beth-

lehem, on Tuesday, June 1, between the hours of 1:00pm and 6:00pm. If this time 

frame is difficult for you, please call Rita or Jane for other arrangements. We 

will take your judged quilts to the Chrin Center on Friday. Those working at the 

judging on Wednesday, June 2, please report at 8:30 as per your written instruc-

tions. Those working June 1, report 12:45pm.  If for any reason, you cannot drop 

off your quilt, Please contact Jane Merkel (610 797-7935) or Rita Schmell (610 

691-1611) for other arrangements.  

Appraisals at the Quilt Show: Dawn Heefner will be appraising at our quilt show 

this year. She is an AQS certified appraiser with 8 years experience. Written ap-

praisal fees will be $40 for your first quilt, and $30 for each additional quilt. Ver-

bal appraisals are $25 each. Our guild will receive $5 for each quilt which is ap-

praised. Arrangements can be made to have a quilt which is hanging in the show 

appraised; a good idea, particularly if you ever insure your quilt for mailing. Betsy 

Golden will be scheduling appointments beginning in April. Please contact her with 

any questions you may have: email: golden.bc@verizon.net; phone: 610-997-3810 

Quilt Show Speaker- Saturday June 5, at 1p.m. 

We are happy to be able to have Dawn Heefner, our appraiser, speak at this 

year's quilt show.  Her topic will be "QSI- Quilt Scene Investigation".  If you've 

wondered what clues a quilt detective looks for, and how a quilt tells us informa-

tion about its life and its maker, you may be both fascinated and surprised by 

what you will learn. Dawn will also discuss which resources are reliable sources of 

information in researching old quilts.  An added bonus will be the opportunity to 

watch the Emmaus Quilt Study Group meet and explore some of its treasures. 

This presentation is sponsored by the Emmaus Quilt Study Group and will be free.  

Tricky Tray: We need lots of prizes for Tricky Trays.  Handmade items, gift bas-

kets, gifts for children, for knitters, for gardeners, and for scrapbooking are just 

a few examples.  Any item you think would be cool to win would be great.  We will 

be accepting your donations beginning in January. Any questions, call Wendy Har-

wick 610 866-7704, Barbara Smith 610 759-3569, Carol Smith 610 759-4006 

Quilt Show Committee: Our final Quilt Show meeting will be held on June 15 at 

Nancy Frantz’s house.  Please bring your final reports with you.  Forms will be 

placed on our website, emailed or snail-mailed to you over the next couple of 

weeks. 

mailto:golden.bc@verizon.net


2010 Quilt Show Cafe  

Below is what we have and need 

Please reply to Joan and me with what you are bringing.  Joan Bellis & Beth Swain 

We will be setting up Friday or you can bring items Sat and Sun morning. 

All varieties of Baked Goods may be packaged in plastic bags, should you choose to: 3 cookies, 2 

brownies, or 1 cake 

Canned or plastic bottled drinks ~ No Glass 

Item Quantity Item Quantity 

Water 5 cases HB rolls  

 Arizona Ice Tea 2 - 12 PK HD rolls  

Snapple Peach   1 PK Sugar packets  

Iced Tea - Diet  Ketchup, Mustard, Rel- ok 

Lemonade  Napkins, paper towels ok 

Sprite/7-up 1 - 12 pk Large plates, small plates ok 

Pepsi 1 - 12 pk Splenda ok 

Diet Pepsi 5 - 12 pk Forks, Knives, Spoons ok 

Coca Cola 36 cans Stirrers  

Coca Cola 1 - 12 pk Straws ok 

Coke - caffeine free diet    

Coke - diet  Table cloths ok 

Ginger Ale 1 - 12 pk Tea bags - regular  

Diet Birch beer/Root 1 - 12 pk Tea bags - decaf ok 

Birch beer/Root beer  Cash donation  

Coffee - decaf    

Coffee - regular ok   

Cabbage Noodles Beth/Dolores...we need 

more 

  

    

Colonial Quilters Guild June 2010  Quilt Show 



COLONAIL QUILTERS GUILD 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 2010-2011 

Please fill in the membership form below and include a check payable to  “Colonial Quilters 

Guild” in the amount of $25.00.  Mail your payment to: 

  Shirley Chiles 

  128 E. North St. 

  Bethlehem, PA 18018 

Deadline for payment is September 14, 2010.  If the membership is not full as on this date, persons 

on the waiting list will be notified to join. 

Membership renewals will be accepted at the June 2010 meeting. 

____________________________________cut here________________________________________ 

Colonial Quilters Guild 2010-2011 

PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY 

NAME ____________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS ___________________________________________________________________ 

CITY_____________________________  STATE _______  ZIP ______________________ 

HOME PHONE ________________________ CELL (OPTIONAL) _____________________ 

WORK (OPTIONAL) ____________________ 

E-MAIL ADDRESS ___________________________________________________________ 

ALL NEWSLETTERS ARE ACCESSED VIA GUILD WEBSITE 

___________ I do not have internet access and must receive newsletter via postal service 

DATE OF BIRTH    MONTH/DAY /YR___________________________________ 

____________I am a Golden Member.  A Golden Member is any member who is 80 on or 

before  the September 2010 and has been a member for 15 years.  If you meet this require-

ment (from by-laws) you are not required to pay dues, but must return this form for di-

rectory information. 


